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May 18, 2021 

Dr. Jean Buller, Chair 
Professor of Education 
Pacific Union College 
One Angwin Avenue 
Angwin, CA 94508 
 
Dear Dr. Buller: 
 
I am writing to inform you that on May 7, 2021, the Committee on Accreditation, on behalf of 
the Commission on Teacher Credentialing, assigned the status of Accreditation with Stipulations 
to Pacific Union College and its credential programs.  On the basis of this decision, the 
institution is authorized to offer the following programs:  

Preliminary Multiple and Single Subject 
 

The following stipulations must be addressed by the institution: 
1. That within one year, the institution provides evidence  

a. That it actively involves relevant stakeholder groups in the decision making for the 
educator preparation program. 

b. That the recruitment and faculty development efforts support hiring and retention 
of faculty who represent and support diversity and excellence. 

c. That faculty and other instructional personnel have qualifications including 
knowledge of diversity in society, including diverse abilities, culture, language, 
ethnicity, and gender orientation was not consistently evidenced.  

d. That the course of study is grounded in current research on effective practice. 
e. That the unit and program collaborate with partners regarding the criteria and 

selection of site-based supervisors and school sites, as outlined in  
program standard 3. 

f. That the education unit implements a comprehensive continuous improvement 
process at the unit and program level including the regular collection of data, 
analysis, and makes appropriate modifications based on its findings.  

2. That a progress report be provided to the Committee on Accreditation six months from 
the date of the original site visit.  

In addition: 
• The institution's response to the preconditions is accepted. 

• Pacific Union College is permitted to propose new credential programs for approval 
by the Committee on Accreditation.  



Ensuring Educator Excellence 

• Pacific Union College continues in its assigned cohort on the schedule of 
accreditation activities as determined by the Commission on Teacher Credentialing. 

Should you or your staff have any questions relating to this action, you may address them to 
Cheryl Hickey, Administrator of Accreditation, at chickey@ctc.ca.gov.   

Sincerely,  

Mary Vixie Sandy, Ed. D. 
Executive Director 

MVS/CH/mb 
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